
Just to reinforce what was printed last month:  battalions (or other responsible party) be sure to check the calendar in Kim’s office first thing each day.  Until we get a computer program that will do it, this will be the center for daily activities.

IMPORTANT:  If you need a shift off on a future date, simply posting the hours on the dry erase board doesn’t mean it’s covered.  It is still your responsibility to see that someone is in that shift at the shift start.  If it goes unfilled, you will be marked absent.

The Greenwood/WR picnic is still slated for Sunday, September 15.  Questions or suggestions should be forwarded to Lt. Hart or Lt. Brown.

New Rescue 51 update: Lt. Thacker has turned the apparatus specs over to Joe Marsh.  Lt. Thacker is continuing to look at new extrication tools including upgrading our current system until we can replace it.

Some of the new reserves are nearing completion of their training and should be starting to ride out soon.  If you have any questions see Jeremy McKee, reserve coordinator.

RE:  Box Alarms!  Respond only those apparatus assigned to that box.  Just because a non-assigned truck is staffed and the run sounds ‘good’ is not justification to respond or even ask to respond.  The only acceptable radio traffic is to notify the incident commander that the station is staffed.  If he/she needs the apparatus, it will be asked for.

If there is an on duty accident or blood or body fluid exposure, Lt. Slauter needs to be notified as soon as possible.  We are bound by many OSHA regulations and this is the first step of many.  Johnson County dispatch has Lt. Slauter’s pager number in their system so you just need to contact them and they’ll page him.  Carey may not be immediately available but he still should be able to call and give instructions.

Assistant Chief Pell needs to know if you cannot work less than a six hour shift.  In otherwords, if it is not practical for you to work a three hour shift let him know.  He will not schedule any one or two hour shifts.

Those reporting to station 51 on training nights should not many any apparatus with less than two people.  So if only two people are on station, take only the engine - NOT one on the engine and one on the rescue.

We have determined that safety and maintenance is a very large undertaking for one person.  Since safety and maintenance (mainly preventive) are two separate areas requiring alot of attention.  Therefore, they have been separated.  Safety will remain Lt. Slauter’s title and maintenance will go to Lt. Mike Shoemaker.  EMS training and water rescue will now fall under Lt. Chad Abel and fire training and special ops will fall under Lt. Joel Thacker.  This seems a little confusing but a new chain of command has been posted at each station.  

Starting soon the station 52 crew will be conducting two pre plans each Wednesday.  Lt. Brown will be posting a list of businesses that he wants pre-planned.

While we’re on the subject of officer changes:


- Kevin Johnson has resigned his position due other time commitments.  He will remain an active member and on the battalion list.  His responsibilities have been re-assigned, in part, to Lt. Slauter. 


- Jim Meacham is no longer able to be an officer for the same reason.  Congratulations to Jim on his new job and we wish him the best of luck.  Jim will also remain active with the department and on the battalion list.
Jeff Quinn is no longer an employee of this department.

The officers met and once again the issue of apparatus staffing was discussed.  This issue affects policy and will be written with the next update.  Here’s the final decision:  T52 will respond with a minimum of two or a maximum of three firefighters.  Since there are three seatbelts, this is an acceptable solution.  The rescues will respond with no more than two personnel at any time.  NO EXCEPTIONS!

If you are working on the computer, please do not change any hardware settings or any software settings to match what you may have at home or because you don’t like what you see.  We’ve had way too many problems lately with these types of things.  If you have a question regarding the computers, call me.  Attempt to save your work to a personal floppy disk, or to your personal folder on the hard drive if you’re an officer or board member.

 Remember, T52 has a leaking air valve.  So if it’s not running, it needs to be hooked to an air line.  This means it can’t sit outside and sun itself all day like the other trucks.  Please make a note of this so we don’t have to wait four minutes to mark en-route.

Mark Hart will be assuming the position of Public Relations lieutenant.  

We have been selected by the National Fire Academy to be a site for a new government-funded arson program.  This is a brand new 16 hour course never taught before.  More information regarding dates and times will be posted.

Anyone who needs a hook/clasp for their accountability tag, see Lt. Slauter.

Be absolutely sure that your name is on the report if you respond from home.  Otherwise, you won’t get paid.  Simple.

Journal entries!  The red diary books are the official daily record of department activities.  Like the newsletter is your monthly source of information, the journal is you daily source of info as well.  Chief Dutton has posted a memo on this and it will soon be policy, so be sure to read it!!!!

The hiring process has been changed to make it easier to bring on new employees.  Even after the last process we are still 8 short from a full roster.  We will now fill positions on an individual basis as needed.  There will still be a process, although much simpler.  The detailed outline will be available in the next policy manual revision due out next month.

The MDA drive was a huge success this year.  So for those who turned out to help, kudos to you.  This is one of the biggest undertakings of the year and those involved should feel proud of being part of such a positive program.  For those who don’t know, the total raised this year was $10, 670.41.

Used latex gloves are being left in the apparatus.  I know it’s habit to take them off and drop them on the floor but when you’re back on station, they need to be placed in the bio-hazard box.  This is a major health and safety concern.  

Speaking of bio boxes, each box at each station is now locked up in it’s own room or closet.  This is required by OSHA.  At st.1, the box is locked in one of the small closets across from the downstairs bathroom and station 2’s is in the electrical room.  The keys to these doors are on each respective rescue.

No, they’re not putting in a sewer behind station 1.  They’re just digging the ditch deeper and filling it with gravel to facilitate drainage better.  And yes, when they’re done, they’ll be returning the earth back to it’s previous use which should include (keep your fingers crossed) a new gravel overflow lot back by the old fuel pumps.

When covering open shifts, remember the 36 hour rule!  Some people have been taking open hours and have been put over the limit!  Remember, all overtime must be cleared through your lieutenant prior to working!

Happy September birthday to:

9/6 - Jerrod Myer

9/13 - Joe Marsh

9/17 - Mark Elder

9/18 - Marian Hart

9/27 - Greg Brown

9/27 - Chad Abel

9/29 - Ray Skipper

That’s it for another month!  See you in October!!!!



- Scott
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